
TOWN OF COWPENS 
SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 

5330 N. Main St. 
January 11, 2022 

 
The Town of Cowpens held a special meeting on Tuesday, January 11, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. 

Present were Mayor Michael D. Hamrick, Council Members Pam Camp, Thomas Voelker, and 
Erin P. Wofford. Absent: Mayor Pro-Tem Jarred S. Spencer. Mayor Hamrick called the meeting 
to order, and Erin Wofford held prayer. 

 
Pam Camp was sworn in as Council Member for the term January 1, 2022 – December 

31, 2025. 
 
Steve Bolin reviewed with Town Council the Overview of the Final Rule, for the ARAP 

Funds, from the U.S. Department of Treasury. Mayor Hamrick suggested contracting with a firm 
to administer the funds if the fees are reasonable. Pam Camp asked if there was a list of projects 
the town was considering. Steve Bolin provided information as discussed in previous meetings: 

1. Government Services (to include leaf vac & limb chipper) 
2. Veterans Park (water, power, restrooms) 
3. Parking Lot Upgrades (Foster St. with lights, lines, grading) 
4. Premium Pay for Essential Workers 
5. Consulting Fees 
6. Paving Roads 
7. Broadband/Wifi 

 
Other topics previously discussed could be done with grants or other funding and are 

listed as follows: 
1. Highway 110 – (other grants are possible) 
2. Bunch Circle Sewer Project – (gravity issue) 
3. Waters Road Sidewalk Project – (C Funds are a possible funding source) 

 
Steve Bolin made a list of estimated cost for some of the projects and will submit it to 

town council through email. 
 
Thomas Voelker made a motion to adjourn, second by Erin P. Wofford and carried. 
 

 
Mayor Michael D. Hamrick 

 
 
       Mayor Pro-Tem Jarred S. Spencer 
 
 
       Council Member Pam Camp 
 
 
Attest:       Council Member Thomas Voelker 
 
   
Teresa Carter, Town Clerk     Council Member Erin P. Wofford  


